
Hillsborough Conservation Commission
January 10, 2023

Held at Police Station Training Room
Approved Minutes

Chair Head called the Hillsborough Conservation Commission (HCC) meeting to order at 7:03 pm.

Members present:  Richard Head, Chair; Linda White, Vice-Chair; Terry Yeaton, James McDonough, 
Roger Shamel.

MINUTES

 December 13, 2022 – tabled to next meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE

a.  John J. Brown – Windsor Rd. (M 7, L 119).  Intent to Cut.
b.  Ryan Mingarelli – Center Rd. (M 8, L 144 and M 9, L 002).  Intent to Cut.
c.  Wetlands Dredge and Fill Application – W. Main St. - tabled to next meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

a.  Confluence Trail – Chair Head consulted with Peter Mellen regarding the completion of 
wetlands crossing permit applications.

b.  Dascomb Rd. Subdivision - Chair Head gave an update of the decisions made by the 
Planning Board at their last meeting regarding storm water runoff and impervious surfaces.

c.  Sand Brook – Chair Head will reach out to the property owners and invite them to the next 
meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

a.  The NH State Community Forester and Urban Forester are working on a project that will 
assess urban tree management in each NH community.  The goal of the project is to promote proper 
care and maintenance of urban trees by providing technical assistance, educational materials and other 
training opportunities.  Roger Shamel volunteered to complete and submit the requested survey for the 
town of Hillsborough.

b.  The HCC discussed the application for subdivision on Bear Hill Rd. (M 12, L 145).

ADJOURNMENT

Roger Shamel moved:  To adjourn
James McDonough seconded.  Motion passed 5-0 at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Linda White, Vice-Chair
Approved February 14, 2023


